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complementary and alternative medicine to
Americans.

Public Participation

The meeting is open to the public with
attendance limited by the availability of
space on a first come, first served basis.
Members of the public who wish to present
oral comments may register by faxing a
request to register at 301–480–1691 or by
accessing the website of the Commission at
http://whccamp.hhs.gov no later than
November 30, 2001.

Oral comments will be limited to five
minutes, three minutes to make a statement
and two minutes to respond to questions
from Commission members. Due to time
constraints, only one representative from
each organization will be allotted time for
oral testimony. The number of speakers and
the time allotted may also be limited by the
number of registrants. Priority may be given
to participants who have not yet addressed
the Commission at previous meetings. All
request to register should include the name,
address, telephone number, and business or
professional affiliation of the interested
party, and should indicate the area of interest
or issue to be addressed.

Any person attending the meeting who has
not registered to speak in advance of the
meeting will be allowed to make a brief oral
statement during the time set aside for public
comment if time permits, and at the
Chairperson’s discretion. Individuals unable
to attend the meeting, or any interested
parties, may send written comments by mail,
fax, or electronically to the staff office of the
Commission for inclusion in the public
record.

When mailing or faxing comments, please
provide your comments, if possible, as an
electronic version or on a diskette. Persons
needing special assistance, such as sign
language interpretation or other special
accommodations, should contact the
Commission staff at the address or telephone
number listed above no later than November
30, 2001.

Dated: November 9, 2001.
LaVerne Y. Stringfield,
Director, Office of Federal Advisory
Committee Policy.
[FR Doc. 01–29048 Filed 11–20–01; 8:45 am]
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[60Day–02–08]

Proposed Data Collections Submitted
for Public Comment and
Recommendations

In compliance with the requirement
of section 3506(c)(2)(A) of the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 for
opportunity for public comment on
proposed data collection projects, the

Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention (CDC) will publish periodic
summaries of proposed projects. To
request more information on the
proposed projects or to obtain a copy of
the data collection plans and
instruments, call the CDC Reports
Clearance Officer on (404) 639–7090.

Comments are invited on: (a) Whether
the proposed collection of information
is necessary for the proper performance
of the functions of the agency, including
whether the information shall have
practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the
agency’s estimate of the burden of the
proposed collection of information; (c)
ways to enhance the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be
collected; and (d) ways to minimize the
burden of the collection of information
on respondents, including through the
use of automated collection techniques
or other forms of information
technology. Send comments to Anne
O’Connor, CDC Assistant Reports
Clearance Officer, 1600 Clifton Road,
MS–D24, Atlanta, GA 30333. Written
comments should be received within 60
days of this notice.

Proposed Project: CDC National AIDS
and STD Hotline Caller Survey OMB
No. 0920–0295—Revision—National
Center for HIV, STD, and TB Prevention
(NCHSTP), Division of HIV/AIDS
Prevention, Intervention, Research, and
Support, Technical Information and
Communication Branch. The purpose of
this request is to continue active and
passive data collection from people who
call the CDC National AIDS and
Sexually Transmitted Disease (STD)
Hotlines. The mission of the CDC
National AIDS and STD Hotlines is to
provide the general population of the
United States, its territories, and Puerto
Rico with highly visible and readily
accessible resources for accurate and
timely information on HIV/AIDS and
other STDs. The CDC is seeking OMB
approval for renewal of the data
collection with one proposed change
and one proposed system enhancement,
both aimed at improving the
management and evaluation of collected
information.

The change is the ability of CDC to
survey every 15th caller, instead of
every 30th caller, to the hotlines. The
information gathered will assist CDC in
the improvement of HIV and STD
services, particularly to high-risk
populations. Before the integration of
the National AIDS and STD Hotlines in
1998, every 15th caller was surveyed in
the AIDS hotline, and every 30th caller
was surveyed in the STD hotline.

The National AIDS Hotline responded
to a maximum of 1.6 million calls per
year during the 1980s and early 1990s.

Throughout the period, the calls have
decreased to approximately 650,000
calls per year due to changes such as
treatment advances, a more
knowledgeable audience, and access to
information on the Internet. However,
the number of callers selected for the
survey has increased to assure that a
substantial amount of data can be
submitted to CDC regarding information
about the callers who contact the
hotline. Respondents (callers) will be
the general public, and only the callers
to the hotlines will be affected.

The enhancement to the data
collection is the employment of a
partially integrated system that will
allow CDC Information Specialists to
answer calls about HIV/AIDS and STDs
using the same toll free telephone
system. The telephone system will be
designed to display telephone numbers
for both the AIDS Hotline and the STD
Hotline. Thus, when a caller contacts
the hotline for AIDS information, the
phone for the AIDS Hotline will appear
on the caller ID. If the caller wants
additional information about STDs, the
same Information Specialist can
respond to the call rather than
requesting that the caller place a
separate call to the STD Hotline. This
process will also allow for an integrated
data collection system for AIDS and
STD caller information and service
evaluation, as well as allow CDC to
provide a more efficient and effective
means of addressing the needs of its
constituents.

In addition, since both hotlines will
still retain their separate telephone
numbers, the call volume can be
monitored separately with distinct
extrapolation of data. This integrated
system began in August 2000. The
integrated system also supports
strategies in the CDC HIV Prevention
Strategic Plan Through 2005, which also
states that HIV prevention must be
integrated with STD prevention.

Data will be collected on an active
and passive basis for both hotlines. The
active data collection method occurs
while the caller is on the phone. It
allows the Information Specialist to
gather information about caller
demographics such as age, race,
ethnicity and education through a short
survey administered at the conclusion
of the call. The passive data collection
instrument allows the Information
Specialist to capture more specific
information about the characteristics of
the caller such as the callers primary
topic for discussion, gender, level of
concern of caller. The Information
Specialist enters this information into a
database once the call is completed.
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To assist in completing the surveys
and providing accurate data responses,
the hotlines will be using the CDC
Federal Telecommunications Service
(FTS) 2001 telephone systems; call
length data from the Integrated
Information Program (IIP), which is a
computer interface. The hotlines will
also be using the Automated Call
Distribution (ACD) program which
allows the calls to be distributed to the
correct numbers (AIDS or STD) and
Symposium software which can assist
the hotlines in several areas, including

quickly (1) determining what happened
to a call that may be in the queue,(2)
compiling a geographic distribution
table of all calls throughout the United
States, including ages of callers,(3) and
routing calls to the English, Spanish or
TTY service.

For the AIDS and STD integrated
English service, the estimated number of
persons surveyed for the active survey
is 34,520, and the average active survey
length is 72 seconds with a yearly
burden of 691 hours. It is estimated that
passive surveys are completed on

29,420 calls, and the average passive
survey length for completion is 179
seconds, with a yearly burden of 1,463
hours.

Active surveys for the Spanish service
for the AIDS Hotline are estimated to be
about 5,040 calls with an average active
survey length of 88 seconds. The
average number of passive surveys
estimated for the Spanish service is
5,000. All callers are surveyed from the
TTY service and one out of three callers
are surveyed from the Spanish service.
There is no cost to the respondents.

Respondents Number of
respondents

Number of
responses/re-

spondents

Avg Burden/
response
(in hours)

Total
burden

(in hours)

AIDS Hotline Calls/English ........................................................................................ 21,760 1 1/60 363
AIDS Hotline Calls/Spanish ....................................................................................... 5,040 1 2/60 168
AIDS Hotline Calls/TTY ............................................................................................. 350 1 7/60 40
STD Hotline Calls/English ......................................................................................... 12,760 1 1/60 212

Totals .............................................................................................................. 39,910 ...................... ...................... 783

Dated: November 15, 2001.
John Moore,
Acting Associate Director for Policy, Planning
and Evaluation, Centers for Disease Control
and Prevention.
[FR Doc. 01–29050 Filed 11–20–01; 8:45 am]
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CDC Advisory Committee on HIV and
STD Prevention: Meeting

In accordance with section l0(a)(2) of
the Federal Advisory Committee Act
(Pub. L. 92–463), the Centers for Disease
Control and Prevention (CDC)
announces the following committee
meeting.

Name: CDC Advisory Committee on HIV
and STD Prevention.

Times and Dates: 8:30 a.m.–5 p.m.,
December 13, 2001. 8:30 a.m.–3 p.m.,
December 14, 2001.

Place: Corporate Square Office Park,
Corporate Square Boulevard, Building 8, 1st
Floor Conference Room, Atlanta, Georgia
30329.

Status: Open to the public, limited only by
the space available. The meeting room will
accommodate approximately 100 people.
PURPOSE: This Committee is charged
with advising the Director, CDC,
regarding objectives, strategies, and
priorities for HIV and STD prevention
efforts including maintaining
surveillance of HIV infection, AIDS, and
STDs, the epidemiologic and laboratory
study of HIV/AIDS and STDs,

information/education and risk
reduction activities designed to prevent
the spread of HIV and STDs, and other
preventive measures that become
available.

Matters to be Discussed: Agenda items
include issues pertaining to (1) Global
AIDS Activities (2)syphilis elimination
(3) issues pertaining to HIV and STD
Prevention among Men Who Have Sex
With Men (MSM).

Agenda items are subject to change as
priorities dictate.

Contact Person for more Information:
Paulette Ford-Knights, Committee
Management Analyst, National Center
for HIV, STD, and TB Prevention, 1600
Clifton Road, NE, Mailstop E–07,
Atlanta, Georgia 30333. Telephone 404/
639–8008, fax 404/639–3125, e-mail
pbf7@cdc.gov.

The Director, Management Analysis
and Services Office, has been delegated
the authority to sign Federal Register
Notices pertaining to announcements of
meetings and other committee
management activities, for both the
Centers for Disease Control and
Prevention and the Agency for Toxic
Substances and Disease Registry.

Dated: November 15, 2001.

John Burckhardt,
Acting Director, Management Analysis and
Services Office, Centers for Disease Control
and Prevention.
[FR Doc. 01–29051 Filed 11–20–01; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 4163–18–P

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Food and Drug Administration

Veterinary Medicine Advisory
Committee; Notice of Meeting

AGENCY: Food and Drug Administration,
HHS.
ACTION: Notice.

This notice announces a forthcoming
meeting of a public advisory committee
of the Food and Drug Administration
(FDA). The meeting will be open to the
public.

Name of Committee: Veterinary
Medicine Advisory Committee.

General Function of the Committee:
To provide advice and
recommendations to the agency on
FDA’s regulatory issues.

Date and Time: The meeting will be
held on January 22, 23, and 24, 2002,
from 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Location: The DoubleTree Hotel,
Plaza Rooms I and II, 1750 Rockville
Pike, Rockville, MD.

Contact: Aleta Sindelar, Center for
Veterinary Medicine (CVM) (HFV–3),
Food and Drug Administration, 7519
Standish Pl., Rockville, MD 20855, 301–
827–4515, or FDA Advisory Committee
Information Line, 1–800–741–8138
(301–443–0572 in the Washington, DC
area), code 12546. Please call the
Information Line for up-to-date
information on this meeting.

Agenda: On January 22, 23 and 24,
2002, the committee will seek
recommendations on the issues of
import tolerances under the provisions
of the Animal Drug Availability Act of
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